Message from the Supervisor

We regret to inform you that due to vandalism, we will be restricting the hours that the rest rooms at the athletic fields will be available. The restrooms will be closed until repairs and clean up can be completed.

If anyone has any information concerning the vandalism please contact the Supervisors office.

OPEN POSITIONS

The Parks & Recreation Board has two open vacancies. If you are interested in joining the Parks & Rec Board, please mail or drop off a letter of interest and a copy of your resume to Susan Vaccaro, Town Clerk, 5833 Meeting House Rd, Tully, NY 13159.

The Town of Tully is also soliciting residents interested in serving on the Grievance Board of Assessment Review (GBAR) due to a resignation. The GBAR meets once a year in May to hear grievances by residents who are looking to lower their assessments. If interested, please submit a cover letter and resume by US mail to the Town Clerk's office.

Tully Parks and Rec

Tully Parks and Recreation hosted its first annual Family Day at the Ballpark May 7th. Our parks and rec kids enjoyed games hosted by the Varsity Softball team and the Diamond Club, enjoyed some snacks and hotdogs, and watched the Varsity boys win their game! A special shout out to last year's Apple Valley League champions for Girls Majors Softball. (team and coaches pictured) Thanks to all that volunteered their time to make this a successful event!

The annual Tully Moo run will take place June 11th at 9am, kids fun run at 8:30am, we hope to see lots of Tully runners out there! You can register for the Moo Run at Active.com, just search Town of Tully.

Green Lake beach will open Saturday June 25th, beach hours are 1-8pm, 7 days a week. We are still hiring lifeguards, email tullyparksrec@gmail.com for information.

Our summer programs will be posted on Active.com at the beginning of June. We'll have offerings from soccer camps, yoga at the beach, to an outdoor education series. Stay tuned!





The Tully News

P.O. Box. 206 Tully, NY 13159 315-696-4693

Town Supervisor

John Masters tullysupervisor@cnymail.com

Editor

Benjamin Bibik

Printer

OCM BOCES

Important Phone Numbers

Assessor696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement696-4693 x19
Dog Control(315) 454-0928
Highway Department 696-8861
Justice Court 696-5884
Parks & Rec696-4693 x21
Town Clerk696-4693, ext. 10
Town Supervisor696-4693, ext. 12
Tax Collector696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian 696-4681
Trash & Garbage 422-0715
683-5679
Village of Tully 696-5041

Town of Tully Website

www.town of tull y. org.

Village of Tully Website

villageoftully.org.

Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication of the Tully Town Board. The Town Board meets on the Second Wednesday of each month at the Town Hall. Deadline for publication is the night of the Board meeting. Materials may be submitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be emailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

Memorial Day Ceremony

The annual Memorial Day Ceremony will take place May 30^{th} @ 9:15 in front of the Tully Elementary School. This Ceremony is to honor our Veterans and persons currently serving in the military. Veterans and their families are



encouraged to participate in the parade that follows the ceremony and transportation will gladly be provided for those that do not care to walk. Names of those currently serving in the military will be read. If you know of someone currently serving, please contact the Historical Society at 315-696-4681 with their name, branch of service, and if you know where they are stationed or serving would be helpful.

All organizations and businesses that care to join in with a marching group, float or motorized vehicle in the parade should be at the Elementary School bus garage by 9:15 a.m. Also welcome to participate are horseback riders, red/white/blue decorated bicycles, and antique cars/trucks.

Military Display

Stop by the to view our annual Military Display in the sanctuary of the Tully Area Historical Society Building. Beginning May 21st, there will be over 200 pictures of Tully servicemen and women in uniform along with



information pertaining to their branch of service, rank, where served and special honors. In addition, there will be copies of letters written during the Civil War by an ancestor of Rusty Spaulding, a variety of military uniforms, plaques, and newspaper articles.

Should you have a family member you would like included in the display, stop by the Historical Society to pick up an information form, supply a picture (preferably in uniform), which will be scanned and returned immediately to you. We are very proud and appreciative of the many men and women who have served our Country.

We will be open on Monday, May 30th from 8:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

Train Station Update

The Train Station should be available to rent the first of June. Call Tully Area Historical Society (696-4681) or check the Historical Society website for updated rental rates.

A great location for graduation celebrations, family gatherings, or business meetings.



Cornerstone Park

The Syracuse Highland Pipe Band (20 members strong) under the direction of Jack Heins will be performing in Tully on June 26 at Cornerstone Park at 6:30pm. Scottish Bag Pipes, songs, dancing and story telling will provide a wonderful cultural and entertaining experience. Mark your calendars!



Advisory

As the weather warms up, you may be cutting your grass more frequently. Please remember NOT to leave any clippings on the roadway as they can pose a serious hazard to some vehicles, particularly motorcycles.

You may have never thought about it, but grass clippings can act like a sheet of ice in the middle of summer. Remember to blow your grass clippings off the street, there is a LIFE riding on it. This is not only inconsiderate and dangerous but illegal!



TAG Partners in Motion

Presents Summer 2022 FREE Series

Music at Cornerstone Park

Sundays 6:30 - 7:30+

June 19......Syracuse Highland Pipe Band
July 3......No Concert

July 10......Thrift Store Gypsies

July 17.....Biggs and Young

If concert is cancelled due to weather, we will try to reschedule. Watch for notices on
Tully Facebook Page. Bring your family

Enjoy an evening of Rock and Soul!

**Sponsored by the Town of Tully, TAG,
Tully Building Supply, and many Angels!

and friends.

Tully Native Serves as a Member of U.S. Navy's Submarine Force

By Petty Officer 1st Class Patricia Rodriguez, Nave Office of Community Outreach (edited)

NORFOLK, Va.—A Tully, New York, native is serving aboard USS New Mexico, one of the world's most advanced nuclear-powered submarines.

Petty Officer 3rd class Aaron Wintermute joined the Navy three years ago. Today, Wintermute serves as an electronics technician navigation.

"I joined the Navy after realizing that college wasn't for me," said Winternute. "My dad served in the military and told me about the technical training I could get from joining. The Navy beat out other branches for technical training and I love the water."

Growing up in Tully, Wintermute attended Tully Jr. Sr. High School and graduated in 2014. Today Wintermute relies upon skills and values similar to those found in Tully to succeed in the military.

"Back home, I played baseball throughout high school and college," said Wintermute. "Being able to work with a group of guys really helped me when I joined and realized the Navy is one giant team."

These lessons have helped Wintermute while serving in the Navy.

Known as America's "Apex Predators," the Navy's submarine force operates a large fleet of technically-advanced vessels. The submarines are capable of conducting rapid defensive and offensive operations around the world in furtherance of U.S. national security.

Wintermute and the sailors he serves with have many opportunities to achieve accomplishments during their military service.

"I received a Navy and Marine Corps Achievement Medal for a huge corrective maintenance job that took my division over a month to fix," said Wintermute. "Because we were able to fix it, we could get underway. It was very rewarding to be recognized and to see the hard work that was put in and seeing it work properly."

As Wintermute and other sailors continue to train and perform missions, they take pride in serving their country in the United States Navy.

To me, serving in the Navy means carrying on a tradition," added Wintermute. "My cousin is serving, my grandpa served, my uncle was a submarine guy, so it's definitely in my family. Serving has made our bond stronger."



News from Tully Free Library

Our Memorial Day Bake Sale takes place on Monday, May 30 starting at 9:30 AM. If you'd like to donate a pie or other item to the sale, just let us know! We have a sign up form in the library, as well as an online form you can access from our Facebook page. If you are attending the ceremonies on the elementary school front lawn, please stop by and see us at our table outside the library for some yummy treats!

Thanks so much to the community for voting on our library proposition. We truly appreciate the support we get from our patrons and we are always working to improve our services to you. Exciting times are ahead as we increase our outreach and partner with local organizations to bring more programs and services to the Tully area.

Summer Reading is now Summer Learning and we have lots of fun in store for kids of all ages, as well as adults! This year's theme is "Oceans of Possibilities" and it all starts on Friday, June 24th with our "Anchors Aweigh" launch party! Make sure to check our website and Facebook page for more details in the weeks ahead.

Free Shredding Event for Tully Residents

June 4th 9am to Noon Town Hall Parking Lot on Meeting House Road

The Town will be hosting a free shredding event for all Village and Town residents – and businesses, too!! Bring your paperwork, tax documents, bank statements and bills to the parking lot at the town hall to be securely shredded and taken to a waste management site for recycling (proof of residency required).

If you haven't had a chance to stop by the municipal building, you should make an effort to do so. The walls are lined with history, this is just one of the items you will find.





